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From Our Associate Rabbi From Our Rabbi 

During our long-awaited family reunification in 
Canada last month, my mother-in-law and I had a 
few meaningful conversations about the state of 
the world.  Needless to say, having been married 
to her daughter for some time, I’ve never known 
her to shy away from expressing an opinion. 
 

However, given that she’s been a long-time member of a synagogue 
who has read her fair share of bulletins over the years, I conceded 
that she had a good thought: that I would be guaranteed to increase 
my readership this month if a) I wrote about what COVID is like in 
“exotic Canada,” and b) how she, like so many of us, continues to 
struggle with how poorly humanity continues to respond to COVID-19. 
 

In America, we often think of our neighbors to the north as faring 
better than we have with COVID.  In reality, I can tell you that 
Manitoba has most of the same challenges we do in Georgia. Large 
numbers of rural pockets of Manitobans remain unvaccinated.  My 
family members from across the Canadian political spectrum (mostly 
doctors) are furious at the politicization of public health.  Manitoba 
has mandatory mask mandates and vaccine cards are required to 
enter restaurants. But these mandates are largely ignored in 
southern Manitoba, where the current government relies on the 
unvaccinated population for votes and restaurants are desperate for 
business. 
 

Emotional challenges also cut Canadians deeply. Isolation has led 
relationships to sour.  Dear friends no longer say hello in the 
supermarket for risk of contamination.  We agreed that we’ve all 
conditioned ourselves over two years to prefer isolation to 
socialization.  Even though houses of worship have high safety 
standards in Manitoba (like Etz Chaim), we prefer to let children play 
on a digital device and work out at home.  My nephews’ hockey 
league cannot find enough parent volunteers to coach (that’s when 
you know it’s gotten bad). 
 

The values of kehilla, community, and areyvut, mutual responsibility, 
which were the fabric of our social contract with each other, are in 
shambles: We hope it’s only temporary.  One can imagine people 
were not rushing to be hockey coaches or attend synagogue during 
World War II or the Spanish Flu.  However, there is also a real fear 
among those of us dedicated to community living that a painful 
egocentrism is taking root. 
 

I don’t need to tell you that egocentrism is opposed to everything 
that Judaism stands for.  The mishna teaches that even if you 
yourself are taking meals from a soup kitchen, you still have to give 
tzedakah.  No one gets a free pass when it comes to responsibility to 
the community. 
 

Our visit was wonderful, but not the same.  Americans and 
Canadians have lost so much.  But my conversation with my mother-
in-law reminded me that we cannot also let a virus take away our 
human decency, compassion, and dedication to our faith and one 
another.  It’s all that made our lives worth living in the first place. 
 

Rabbi Dan Dorsch 

A Little Bit Each Day 
While I was growing up, my father always 
asked me if I wanted to study with him. I 
had the typical reaction that I think most 
children would have which was, “maybe 
another time” or “I want to play my 
Nintendo, Xbox, etc.” This was the case 
all throughout my younger years. If I am being totally 
honest, I think he just sort of hit the pause button on asking 
me to take him up on these opportunities.  
 

Then I entered Rabbinical School and this seemed like there 
might be a chance to try and connect in the way that he had 
desired so many years before. Yet this time it was not him 
coming to me to ask to study, but rather it was me needing 
to rely on the expertise he had gained from so many years 
in the rabbinate from so many countless hours of study. 
 

So we had hoped to study daily, and more often than not, 
we did not reach those lofty aspirations. When we did get 
on a streak of continuous days studying, it was because of 
something that my father told me and I still hold by it to this 
very day. He would say to me, “For us to be able to study for 
10 or even for 5 minutes is better than not studying at all.” 
 

This is something that I have tried to incorporate into many 
different aspects of my life, and not just my Torah study (we 
actually currently have a set study time daily for 10 
minutes). As another example, I have been making sure to 
take the time to call my family even if it is just for two 
minutes to check in quickly.  
 

What this all has taught me is that while we all feel 
overwhelmed and stressed and sometimes like there are 
not enough hours in the day, you can make time. You can 
make time for a phone call, for a coffee date, and maybe 
even a little bit of Torah study with me and Rabbi Dorsch ☺. 
It is not as important what it is that you do a little bit each 
day, but it is about trying to do something to enrich your 
life. Make your life better. To make the world better. To 
allow you to connect with others or God a little bit each day.  
 

What I am starting to realize these days is that while 10 
minutes is not a lot by itself, over the collective time of our 
lives, those 10 minutes will add up to a lot. God willing, 
those memories and short experiences will be some of the 
more meaningful ones in your life. I know that mine are. 
 

Kol Tuv, 
 

Rabbi Micah Miller 

 
 

Questions about  
purchasing a cemetery plot? 

 

Call Marty Gilbert 
770-973-0137 

mailto:mgilbert@etzchaim.net
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From our President Our Executive Director 

As of the printing of this article, 
Daylight Savings Time is over a month 
away.  The thought of yet another 43 
days of less daylight is certainly 
depressing on one level but hopefully 
this will give a lot of you the 
opportunity to drive by Etz Chaim and 
check out the new lighting fixtures that we have put up 
on the outside of the building.  
 

This project was mostly made possible by a grant that 
Etz Chaim secured through a partnership with 
Federation and GIPL (Georgia Interfaith Power & Light) 
https://gipl.org/ 
 

“Georgia Interfaith Power & Light engages 
communities of faith in stewardship of Creation as a 
direct expression of our faithfulness and as a religious 
response to global climate change, resource depletion, 
environmental injustice, pollution, and other 
disruptions in Creation.” 
 

Ten years ago, GIPL did an energy audit on our building 
and granted us money to insulate the attic in both the 
Education Wing and King Administrative Wing of the 
building. This helped decrease our energy 
consumption dramatically over the past ten years.   
 

Recently, GIPL performed another audit, and areas 
were found to be a number of inefficient older HVAC 
units and our older inefficient outside building lighting.  
Due to some technicalities, we were not able to secure 
a matching grant to replace two of our older HVAC 
units, but we were able to secure money to update the 
lighting. Besides the energy savings that we will 
certainly see, the new LED lighting fixtures will need 
less maintenance. The lights will also burn wider and 
brighter which will help enhance the security of the 
building. 
 

I want to thank Aram for his help in this project.  His 
previous experience with GIPL, his knowledge of the 
building’s history, his general knowledge of 
construction, and his previous relationship with the 
Energy Auditor in particular helped create a smooth 
grant process. 
 

As we move into 2022 and beyond, we will continue to 
pursue new ways to improve the energy efficiency of 
our building. One of the stipulations of the grant 
agreement is that GIPL representatives will come to 
Congregation Etz Chaim to mediate an educational 
program geared towards creation care and 
environmental justice. That program will be happening 
soon, so please keep an eye out for the date and time. 
 

Congregation Etz Chaim has made great progress in 
reducing our carbon footprint. We look forward to 
continuing our move towards the future and 
continuing to “create meaningful Jewish experiences” 
in an environmentally sound way. 
 

Marty Gilbert 

עולָּם  ָּה אֱלֹהֵינוּ מֶלֶךְ הָּ ה יהְו  בָּרוּךְ אַתָּ
נוּ והְִגִיעָּנוּ לַזמְַן הַזהֶ ָּנוּ וקְִימְָּ  שֶהֶחֱי

 

Baruch ata Adonai elohenu melekh ha’olam 
shehecheyanu vekiymanu vehigi'anu lazman hazeh. 

Blessed are you G-d, ruler of the universe, who has granted 
us life, sustained us, and allowed us to arrive at this time.  
 

When I was little and my mother took me shopping for new clothes, instead 
of taking off all the tags and wearing my new clothes the next day, I would 
tell my mom I was “saving them”. She would giggle and ask me what I was 
saving them for. I never had a decisive answer, but I kept my new clothes 
folded, with their tags on, in their store shopping bags until they were 
“ready to wear”. A few days, a week, or sometimes a month later I would 
strut into the kitchen wearing my new clothes and my mother would 
snicker, knowing that I had finally decided the time was right. Let’s put aside 
the fact that I probably should discuss this with a therapist and get back to 
the Shehecheyanu. 
 

Usually, we say the Shehecheyanu in times of thanks or commemoration. 
Generally, it’s when we are experiencing something which occurs 
infrequently. Some people say it when we land in Israel, give birth, purchase 
a new home or new car, or start a new job. Some say it when we perform a 
mitzvah, begin a new Jewish holiday, or embark on a journey. 
 

Unlike me as a child with new clothes, we don’t need to save the 
Shehecheyanu for something incredibly momentous. We can say the it 
whenever we are grateful for reaching a particular point in our lives we 
want to celebrate. At a leadership workshop a number of years ago, we 
were asked to think about our first thoughts when we wake up in the 
morning. My workshop partner said her first thought every morning was 
being grateful she is alive. Instinctively I thought to myself, she could say the 
Shehecheyanu every morning. 
 

Personally, I love saying the Shehecheyanu at random times which are not 
always so momentous, and at times that feel important to me, but might 
not look so significant to someone else. I feel uplifted when I recite it. When 
I say the Shehecheyanu, I feel privileged I am in a place in my life that I have 
the opportunity to recite this blessing. I have said the this prayer after a 
really good class I have taken or taught, when my kids come home from 
college and we are all together at the dinner table, and when I see extended 
family and loving friends. When something nourishes my soul, I recite the 
Shehecheyanu.   
 

What is special, or important, or worthy of being commemorated with the 
Shehecheyanu is different for everyone. So, each of us can say the this 
blessing whenever we are thankful for reaching a particular point in our lives 
which has significance to us (even if that moment does not feel 
extraordinary to anyone else). I hope you’ll join me in examining and 
determining for yourself what triggers you to recite this beautiful blessing. 
 

At this time, I recite the Shehecheyanu to celebrate the fact that I am 
humbled and grateful to embark on this journey as your next President of 
Congregation Etz Chaim with an excellent professional staff, an energized 
Executive Committee, an engaged Board of Trustees, and many, many other 
lay leaders and volunteers who dedicate their time to our very special 
community.  
 

You should also know that I got a new outfit a few weeks before our installation 
and I “saved it” to wear for the first time on Saturday, January 8, 2022. 
 

 

נוּ והְִגִיעָּנוּ לַזמְַן הַזהֶ ָּנוּ וקְִימְָּ עולָּם שֶהֶחֱי ָּה אֱלֹהֵינוּ מֶלֶךְ הָּ ה יהְו  בָּרוּךְ אַתָּ

Jamie Lyons 

https://gipl.org/
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From Our Director of Education From Our Director of Engagement

We hope that this is off to a great new 2022 year. Etz Chaim 
continues to strive to have excellent adult education and 
programming offerings. See pages 15 and 16 for the Lilmode 
February—May flyer which has more details about the 
upcoming Lilmode events highlighted below.  

Scholar-in-Residence (SIR) is back bigger than ever! We are 
excited for SIR, Dr. Shuly Rubin Schwartz, Chancellor of the Jewish 
Theological Seminary (JTS) to be here Friday, February 11, and Saturday, 
February 12. For more information and topic descriptions, go to page 11 SIR is 
made possible through the generous support of the Joyce and Ramie Tritt 
Family Foundation. Thank you to our SIR Chairs Todd and Lauren Surden.   

Join us for the class “Purim Katan? Never Heard of It” with Miriam 
Rosenbaum on Tuesday, February 15, 7:00-8:30 p.m. Purim Katan – “Little 
Purim” – is celebrated about a month before actual Purim when there is a 
Leap Year in the Jewish calendar, but many people know nothing about 
it.  Attend this class to learn more about this unusual holiday.  See page 17. 

You won’t want to miss People of the Book Talk and Signing with author 
Roni Robbins and Audrey-Fried-Sheets as moderator on Sunday, February 27, 
at 3:00 p.m. This will feature congregant and author Roni Robbins who wrote 
Hands of Gold: One Man's Quest to Find the Silver Lining in Misfortune. The 
historical fiction is loosely based on cassette tapes left by her grandfather 
detailing his adventures across several countries and his near-death 
experiences. To learn more, visit www.ronirobbins.com.  See page 17. 
 

Expand your knowledge with the class “Purim: The Rest of the Story” with 
Miriam Rosenbaum on Tuesday, March 22, 7:00- 8:00 p.m. Everyone knows 
what’s in the first part of the Purim megillah – Queen Esther and Mordechai 
save the Jews of Persia – but not many of us have ever read past that 
part.  The rest of the story is troubling and definitely for mature audiences 
only. Are you intrigued? Come learn more.  
 

There is so much going on at Etz Chaim! Check out a glimpse of other Etz 
Chaim happenings. 
 

As part of our acceptance and celebration of our LGBTQIA+ members, 
families, and guests, it is important for us to understand the unique needs, 
issues, and challenges that the community faces. Etz Chaim’s Pride Alliance is 
proud to host SOJOURN's program, GSD (Gender and Sexual Diversity) 101. 
All are welcome. This program is available in-person or on Zoom. See page 8 
for more information. 

Save these dates: Hunger Walk is on Sunday, March 6. For more information 
and to join Etz Chaim’s team, please contact our Team Captain, Bob Frohlich, 
at chisakid@bellsouth.net 

“March Madness” Blue Jean Shabbat is on Friday, March 25. Dinner is at 
6:15 p.m. Musical services at 7:15 p.m. This is a March Madness tailgate theme, 
so wear a basketball jersey or other sports shirt with your jeans.  

Get excited for the Purim Megillah Reading and Celebration on Wednesday, 
March 16. We will “turn the beat around” with Rabbi Dorsch’s Purim Disco 
Birthday Celebration! Costume contest and so much more!  

We are continuing to create new small interest-based Roots Groups and 
excited to announce a new group: Yoga & Meditation coordinated by Yana 
Lubell.  This will meet twice a month on Saturday morning during services at 
11:00 a.m. and Sundays from 1:30-3:00 p.m. at Etz Chaim. Please reach out 
to Yana Lubell at yanalubell@gmail.com for more information and/or to be 
added to this email list. Our first date is Saturday, February 5 at 11:00 a.m. 
(This includes yoga and schmoozing). See more details on page 27. 
 

I hope you will check out these exceptional programs and opportunities.  
 

L’shalom, 
Heather  Blake 

It’s Adar; be happy! 
 

February 1st is Rosh Chodesh Adar, the 
first of the month of Adar. This year, 
since it’s a Jewish leap year (and the 
reason that the High Holidays and 
Chanukah were so early), we will have two months of 
Adar – Adar I and Adar II.  With the start of the month, 
the Talmud tells us we are to “increase our rejoicing”, 
which is often interpreted as increasing our happiness.  
 

Increasing our happiness can be a tough call most years, 
but it’s a particularly difficult task these days, to say the 
least. Our physical health is a target of COVID, our 
emotional health has also taken a hit due to isolation, 
mask wearing, and the various decisions we must make 
about sending our children to school, going to work, 
and visiting with friends and relatives.  Add to that the 
fact that we are not all on the same page regarding 
vaccinations and booster shots and it seems challenging 
to muster up some happiness for two months this year, 
just because we are told to do so.  No one seems to be 
truly happy these days and I am struck with how we can 
move forward. Is it even possible to increase our 
happiness? Not sure. But if we look at the phrase 
“increase our rejoicing” maybe that is something we 
can tap into.  Life is hard. Every. Day.  We often muddle 
through, checking things off our to-do list and doing the 
things we always do.  Maybe Adar can be the month we 
notice.  Maybe we notice the color of the sky at dusk. 
Or we notice the little things our spouse and significant 
others do for us. Maybe we’ll notice how it feels to hear 
words of kindness. Maybe notice how our kindness 
makes others feel. And in noticing, we can rejoice in 
these things that bring us happiness. We often feel 
alone these days, but noticing the wonder of what God 
has created and what we can create for others will 
certainly be something to rejoice.  
 

Preschool 2022-2023 
 

It’s that time again! Registration for our next school 
year has begun and I invite you to come tour our 
beautiful Education Wing and see our school in action. 
We’ll be happy to tell you about our philosophy, faculty, 
extended day options, and after school programs. Give 
me a call at 770.977.3384 or reach me at 
debbie@etzchaim.net.  
 

Camp Ruach! 
 

Our summer program, Camp Ruach! is ramping up for 
loads of fun. With sports, water play, special Friday 
programs, arts and crafts activities, you’ll want to sign 
up today! Contact me for more information! 
 

Debbie Deutsch 
 
 

 

 

http://www.ronirobbins.com
mailto:chisakid@bellsouth.net
mailto:yanalubell@gmail.com
mailto:debbie@etzchaim.net
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Mazal Tov to… 
Patrice and Andrew Diamond on the engagement 
of their son, Tyler to Hannah McKerrow 
 

Roni Robbins on the February 4 release of her 
first novel, Hands of Gold. The book is loosely 
based on her grandfather's immigrant 
adventures and near-death experiences.  
 

Condolences to… 
Bonnie Roth on the loss of her beloved mother, 
Lorraine Struhl 
 

Alisa Unger on the loss of her mother-in-law, 
Sonja Marchesano, beloved mother of  
Jeff Unger z”l 
 

Barney Epstein on the loss of his beloved wife, 
Ellen Epstein 
 

Angie Trimbach on the loss of her beloved 
grandmother, Eleanor Sims 
 

Philip Goldstein on the loss of his beloved 
mother, Mary Goldstein and to David Goldstein 
and Joseph Goldstein on the loss  
of their beloved grandmother 
 

Thank You to our Office Volunteers…  

Wendy Feinberg 
Ron Judenberg 
Linda Weinroth 
 

Thank You, Program Volunteers… 
Bart Agrow ▪ John Chaifetz ▪ Andrea and Jerry 
Cohen ▪ Cheryl Eppsteiner ▪ Stan Fineman 
Audrey Fried-Sheets ▪ Janice and Henry Levine 
▪ Alan Lightstone ▪ Yana Lubell ▪ Jamie Lyons  
Hank Needle ▪ Roni and Ian Robbins ▪ Miriam 
Rosenbaum ▪ Carol and Brian Sacks ▪ Esther 
Shultz ▪ Bonnie Silverman ▪ Gail Vanovitch 
 

Welcome! We are pleased to introduce 
these new members… 
Dana and Sanford Shefsky 
1811 Danforth Drive 
Marietta, GA 30062 
Dana cell: 901-218-9546 
danashefsky@yahoo.com 
Sanford cell: 901-870-3607 
sshefsky@rocketmail.com 

 

Members on the Move... 
Safa and Shahrokh Nooromid 
6450 Bridgewood Valley Rd 
Atlanta, GA 30028 
 

Martin Cohen 
3755 Peachtree Rd., NE, Apt. 212 
Atlanta, GA 30319 
 

Pam and Richard Tinter 
4904 Hampton Lake Dr. 
Marietta, GA 30068 
 

New Email Address… 
Jim Intner 
jintner@gmail.com 

 
 

 
Have news you’d like to share 
with our community? Please 
contact Bernice in the  shul office 
at bernice@etzchaim.net. 

mailto:danashefsky@yahoo.com
mailto:sshefsky@rocketmail.com
mailto:etzmm1@gmail.com?subject=Mishloach%20Manot


 

8 

The Voice of Chaim ▪ February 2022 

Etz Chaim’s Pride Alliance 
The term allyship, while not new, took on important new dimensions in 2021.  So much so that Dictionary.com chose allyship as 

their Word of the Year for 2021.  They define it as follows: 

 

allyship (noun): the status or role of a person who advocates and actively works for the inclusion of a marginalized or 

politicized group in all areas of society, not as a member of that group but in solidarity with its struggle and point of view 

and under its leadership. 

 

In 2021, Congregation Etz Chaim established the Pride Alliance to help foster an embracing community for all of our members and 

guests, regardless of their sexual orientation, gender identity, or gender expression. Etz Chaim is committed to educating and 

creating awareness around LGBTQ+ (Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, Questioning/Queer, etc.) subjects, promoting allyship, and 

celebrating the intersection of Judaism and Queerness.   

 

As part of this commitment, we are thrilled to host an exciting and informative program conducted by SOJOURN entitled GSD 101: 

Being a Welcoming Community.  During this informative and interactive two-hour program, you will learn the latest terminology 

around GSD (Gender and Sexual Diversity), the importance of using proper pronouns when addressing or speaking of members of 

the LGBTQ+ community, and ways you can be a better ally, as well as ask other questions you may have.  The program is open to 

and appropriate for teens and adults ages 13 and up and will be held both in person at Etz Chaim and via Zoom on 

Sunday, February 6, from 3:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.  

 

Please register for this special and important program at: www.etzchaim.net/event/gsd101 

https://www.etzchaim.net/event/gsd101
http://www.etzchaim.net/event/gsd101
https://www.etzchaim.net/cec-pride-alliance
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https://www.etzchaim.net/event/shabbatlkulam
https://www.etzchaim.net/event/3scoretrivia2022
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 Torah Study with the Rabbi 
 

  Thursdays, February 3, 10, 17 and 24 at 10:00 a.m. 
   

    In-person and via Zoom: www.tinyurl.com/Torahstudy5782  
 

https://www.tinyurl.com/torahstudy5782
https://tinyurl.com/Torahstudy5782
https://www.etzchaim.net/event/shalshul
mailto:eppst4@aol.com?subject=Yom%20Rishon
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https://www.etzchaim.net/event/sir2022
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Men’s Club Notes 
We are pleased to submit our slate of Officers and Trustees for 2022. 
 

Officers 
David Lieberman   President 
Roger Bryan Coleman  1st VP 
Mathew Nathan   2nd VP 
Richard Millman   Treasurer 
Bart Agrow   VP-Programming 
Jerry Cohen   VP-Activities 
John Chaifetz   VP-Membership 
Steve Caras   Engagement 
Richard Smith & Bob Gordon Goldman and Krodman Scholarship Funds 
Joe Ziskend   Corresponding Secretary 
Chuck Bernstein   Recording Secretary 
Jeff Frankel   Parliamentarian  
 

Trustees 
Steve Dix   Joseph Goldstein 
Bob Gordon   Hank Needle 
Henry Levine   Stefan Pollack 
Barry Riesenberg   Al Sapoznik 
David Selby   Richard Smith 
Barry Teitelman 
 

Please welcome Roger Bryan Coleman and Mathew Nathan to our leadership team as we look to 
increase participation and offer programs that reach more members.  

  

Men’s Club is a vital part of 
our congregation. Our ongoing 
programs include: 
 

▪ Supporting daily minyan 
 

▪ Sponsoring picnics 
 

▪ World Wide Wrap 
 

▪ Providing scholarships 
 

▪ Men’s Club Shabbat 
 

▪ Anshei Darom Retreat 
 

▪ Synagogue Softball League 
 

▪ Usher for High Holidays 
 

▪ Support Holocaust Garden 
 

Our goal is to provide our 
members with opportunities 
to meet one another and 
make new lasting friendships,  
support our community and 
have fun during the process. 
 

JOIN MEN’S CLUB and make 
a difference in our Etz Chaim 
community. 
 

Come out and enjoy Your Men’s Club! 

Looking ahead, in February we will sponsor the World-Wide Wrap, on Sunday, February 13, as we instruct and share with our youth 
the mitzvah of Tefillin. 
 

We regret to announce that the Anshei Darom Regional Retreat has been cancelled. 
 

Men’s Club Shabbat will be March 19.  Look for updates on events in the weekly EtzBlast as times and dates may change. 
 

David Lieberman 
President, Men’s Club 
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Minyan Makers 
Etz Chaim’s Sisterhood takes 
responsibility for making a 
minyan on Sunday morning. If 
you are available to help 
make minyan on a Sunday at 
9:15 a.m., sign up at:  
https://www.tinyurl.com/
cecthursminyan. If you would 
like to get more information, 
please contact our co-chairs 
by email at Helen Rosental: 

 
 

Centerpiece Rental 
Consider using our beautiful 
new topiary centerpieces for 
your Friday night dinner,  
Kiddush luncheon or Saturday 
evening affair. Contact the Gift 
Shop for more information.  
 

JNF Trees for Israel 
Honor someone special by 
purchasing a tree in the Etz 
Chaim Sisterhood grove. For 
more information, contact the 
Sandy Bailey at 770-490-7874 
or the Gift Shop. 
 

For more information about 
Sisterhood, please contact: 

 

Fern Meharg, 770-380-8830 
fmeharg@gmail.com 
 

Lauren Levetan, 404-422-8921 
laurenlevetan@hotmail.com 
 

Don’t forget to check us 
out on Facebook or at 
www.etzchaim.net/sisterhood 

The Sisterhood Scoop 

ATTENTION ETZ CHAIM 
MEMBERS: 

 

If you are planning to be 
away for an extended 
amount of time, please 
inform the office. 

Our year is off to a great start! Last month, we successfully hosted our annual 
Sisterhood Shabbat Service. It was wonderful to come together for a 
meaningful morning of spirituality and friendship. We hope that you will mark 
your calendars for even more engaging upcoming events. 
 

Purim is coming! Fulfill the mitzvah and support our community by ordering 
Mishloach Manot gifts sponsored by your Etz Chaim Sisterhood. What better 
way to connect with one another than by sending these packages! Simply use 
your personalized code to complete your order online. All orders will be delivered locally this year! It 
couldn’t be more convenient! Ordering opens on February 1 and continues through March 2. Please 
see the ad on page 7 for more information. 
 

Our popular Lunch and Learn series, Shalom in the Shul, continues Monday, February 7, at 10:00 a.m. 
Join Rabbi Lewis as he continues his conversation about his upcoming book. Please see the ad on 
page 10 for the remaining meeting dates and to register. 
 

Rosh Chodesh Adar I is on Wednesday, February 2. Please support the regular minyan at 7:00 a.m. 
to celebrate the new month. Then join us the following Sunday, February 6, at 9:30 a.m., for "Yom 
Rishon”, the new incarnation of the monthly service in solidarity with Women of the Wall. Stay 
afterward for breakfast, schmoozing, and a report on the Rosh Chodesh happenings at the Kotel 
(Western Wall). To find out more, contact Cheryl Eppsteiner at eppst4@aol.com for updated 
information regarding these services and special events. See page 10. 
 

Another stimulating meeting of Sisterhood Book Club is set for Sunday, February 27, at 10:00 a.m. 
via Zoom. Join in as we discuss City of 1000 Gates by Rebecca Sacks, hosted by Myra Goldberg. 
Please see the ad on page 18 to RSVP. 
 

Thank you to all of those who registered to join us on January 8 for Trivia Night at North River 
Tavern in Sandy Springs. We regret that we needed to postpone our event due to the spike in the 
latest variant of COVID. Stay tuned for a rescheduled joint Sisterhood and Men’s Club event.  
 

Did you know that Etz Chaim's Gift Shop has its own website?! It’s easy to view available items Just 
go to etzchaim.net/judaicagifts and then choose "Judaica & Gifts" on the right side of the page. 
More items continue to be added as time goes on. If you have questions or for more information, 
email Reba Bachrach at legs32@comcast.net. 
 

We encourage you to get involved with Sisterhood! Volunteer. Join a committee. Attend Sisterhood-
sponsored Sunday morning Minyan. The possibilities are endless! Feel connected, have fun, and 
make new friends. Have questions? Please contact Fern Meharg at 770-380-8830, 
fmeharg@gmail.com, or Lauren Levetan at 404-422-8921, laurenlevetan@hotmail.com. 
 

Until next time…. 
 

Fern and Lauren 
Co-Presidents, Sisterhood  

 

Judaica and Gifts  
Shop Hours 

 

Sundays:  
10:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. 

Tuesdays: 
4:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m. 

Thursdays: 
11:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 

mailto:lbenames@aol.com
mailto:eppst4@aol.com?subject=Yom%20Rishon
https://www.etzchaim.net/judaicagifts
mailto:legs32@comcast.net
mailto:fmeharg@gmail.com
mailto:laurenlevetan@hotmail.com
https://www.etzchaim.net/form/sisterhooddues2021
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https://www.etzchaim.net/form/2022mahjcard
https://etzchaim.net/form/joinourteam
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Lilmode  
Adult Education Programs 

 

February to May 2022 
Join us for these exceptional Lilmode programs: 
 

Weekly Torah Study with the Rabbi 
Thursday mornings at 10:00 a.m. 
Join us for Torah study on Thursdays virtually and/or in-person at Etz Chaim. Please check our website to confirm class dates.  
Zoom link: www.tinyurl.com/Torahstudy5782  Meeting ID: 841 6467 5908, Passcode: 1948 
 

Mocha Mondays with Rabbi Dorsch 
Mondays, February  14, March 14 and April 11 at 7:45 a.m. (after minyan)   
Monthly coffee and breakfast with the rabbi accompanied by the Talmud’s Greatest Hits. Mocha Monday is held in the 
Hammer-Tritt Social Hall.            
 

Sisterhood’s Shalom in the Shul with Rabbi Shalom Lewis 
Mondays, February 7, April 25, from 10:00 - 11:30 a.m. 
We will be discussing Rabbi Lewis' soon-to-be-published book, Guide for the Perplexed, a collection of vignettes. It will be 
available at the time of discussion. 
Register: www.etzchaim.net/event/shalshul 
 

Scholar-in-Residence with Dr. Shuly Rubin Schwartz, Chancellor of the Jewish Theological Seminary  
Friday and Saturday, February 11-12 
The SIR program is made possible by the Joyce and Ramie Tritt Family Foundation.  

• Covid and the Era of Jewish Experimentation (Friday evening after dinner)  
As many American Jews settled in suburbia in the mid-20th Century, their presence ushered in an era of Jewish adaptation 
and experimentation that changed the face of American Jewish life. Come find out from JTS’ Chancellor, an American 
Jewish historian, how Covid is accelerating a new era of experimentation that is already having an impact on the future of 
American Judaism. 
• Bottom-Up Judaism: Building Empowering Judaism, Then and Now (Saturday morning during services) 
When Jews came to the U.S., many left the East Coast and spread out across the country into cities like Atlanta. Hear about 
the institutions they built and how Jewish leaders today are also building bottom-up for the next generation. 
• Q&A with Dr. Shuly Rubin Schwartz, Chancellor of the Jewish Theological Seminary (Saturday afternoon after Kiddush 
lunch) 
Where have we been and where are we going? Do you have questions for Chancellor Schwartz about the weekend’s topics, 
the Jewish Theological Seminary or Conservative Judaism? Come prepared with questions or submit them in advance to 
rabbidorsch@etzchaim.net. Scholar-in-Residence Chairs: Todd and Lauren Surden  

Register: www.etzchaim.net/event/sir2022 
 

Purim Katan? Never Heard of It with Miriam Rosenbaum 
Tuesday, February 15, 7:00-8:30 p.m.  
Purim Katan – “Little Purim” – is celebrated about a month before actual Purim when there is a Leap Year in the Jewish 
calendar, but many people know nothing about it. Join us on Purim Katan as Judaics scholar and Etz Chaim member Miriam 
Rosenbaum guides us through this unusual holiday and some of its quirks, including the two different types of Purim Katan and 
the special megillot (scrolls) for the “other kind” of Purim Katan. Miriam will also discuss the post-Purim holiday known as 
Shushan Purim.  Also accessible by Zoom. 
Register: www.etzchaim.net/event/purimkatan 
 
 

All Lilmode programs are open to the community. 
See more details and how to RSVP for these programs at www.etzchaim.net/lilmode. 

https://images.shulcloud.com/1494/uploads/Lilmode/2022FebruaryVOC_LilmodeBrochure.pdf
http://www.tinyurl.com/Torahstudy5782
https://www.etzchaim.net/event/shalshul
mailto:rabbidorsch@etzchaim.net
http://www.etzchaim.net/event/sir2022
https://www.etzchaim.net/event/purimkatan
http://www.etzchaim.net/lilmode
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People of the Book Talk and Signing with author Roni Robbins 
Sunday, February 27, at 3:00 p.m.  
Award-winning journalist Roni Robbins, Etz Chaim’s main usher and member of the board, is releasing Hands of Gold, her first 
novel, on February 4. The historical fiction is loosely based on cassette tapes left by her grandfather detailing his adventures 
across several countries and his near-death experiences. He accidentally kills a man but saves countless others. Audrey Fried-
Sheets will moderate Roni’s book talk about this Jewish family saga which touches on the Holocaust. The book was an Amazon 
Breakthrough Novel Award quarterfinalist. To learn more, visit www.ronirobbins.com. You can preorder the book on Barnes & 
Noble or Amazon: Hands of Gold: One Man's Quest to Find the Silver Lining in Misfortune (New Jewish Fiction). It will also be 
available for sale at this event.  Also accessible by Zoom. 
Register: www.etzchaim.net/event/pob2022 
 

Purim: The Rest of the Story with Miriam Rosenbaum 
Tuesday, March 22, 7:00 to 8:00 p.m. 
Everyone knows what’s in the first part of the Purim megillah – Queen Esther and Mordechai save the Jews of Persia – but not 
many of us have ever read past that part. The rest of the story is troubling and for mature audiences only. In fact, there are 
problematic sections in almost every chapter of the Megillat Esther, the scroll of Esther. Judaics scholar and Etz Chaim member 
Miriam Rosenbaum will help us work through these uncomfortable passages and the questions that arise from them as we 
explore what really happens in the text.  Also accessible by Zoom. 
Register: www.etzchaim.net/event/purimstory 
 

Making Miriam's Cup (in partnership with Sisterhood) with Lynne Johannesen 
Sunday, March 27, 2:00-4:00 p.m.  
No experience is necessary to enjoy this fun afternoon of art, learning and creativity. Participants will create a decorative 
Miriam's Cup—the cup of living waters—perfect for Sisterhood's Women's Seder or your own family seder. Lynne will guide 
you in decorating a wine glass using stained glass style paint, enamel paint and paint markers. Bring your enthusiasm to this 
relaxed environment and wear clothes that can get messy . . . just in case! Fee: $18 per person covers supplies and 
refreshments. 
Register: www.etzchaim.net/event/miriamscup2022 
 

Movies @ the Etz in Partnership with Sisterhood: “The Wedding Plan” 
Sunday, April 3, at 3:30 p.m.  
After Michal’s fiancé calls off their wedding a month before the ceremony, the 30-something Orthodox woman decides to keep 
her wedding date and trusts that God will provide her with a suitable groom. As the day of her wedding grows closer and Mr. 
Right still has not appeared, the jilted bride puts everything on the line to find happiness. Noa Koler won the Best Actress award 
for her portrayal of Michal at the Haifa International Film Festival 2016, and the movie was a crowd pleaser when it was shown 
at the Atlanta Jewish Film Festival’s AJFF Selects program. In Hebrew with English subtitles. Runtime is 110 minutes. 
Register: www.etzchaim.net/event/aprilmovie22 
 

Family Estrangements in Our Community: Coping and Caring with Rabbi Judith Beiner 
Tuesday, April 5, 7:00-8:30 p.m. 
Family estrangements are as old as our biblical ancestors, whose stories seldom ended with “happily ever after.” Many people 
today experience deeply complicated family situations that give rise to emotions including anger, sadness and resentment. 
Rabbi Judith Beiner, community chaplain at Jewish Family & Career Services, will share research, resources and anecdotes 
illustrating the incidence of family estrangement in our world today. She will also engage us in a conversation on how we can 
cope with our own family estrangements as well as care for those in our community who are experiencing these challenging 
situations.  Also accessible by Zoom. 
Register: www.etzchaim.net/event/coping&caring 
 

Israel: An Uncomplicated Guide to a Complicated Nation with Marnie Nadolne  
Tuesdays, April 26 and May 3, 7:00-8:30 p.m.  
April 26: Establish, Expel, Yearn. . . Repeat: The History of a Homeland. May 3: Rumors, Rubbish and Realities: Zionism and Modern 
Israel. These two classes will be taught by congregant Marnie Nadolne, Psy.D. As the Israel Programs Admissions Director in 
Atlanta for the Jewish National Fund, Marnie will help us to better understand the story of Israel and, because of this deeper 
knowledge, help us respond to anti-Zionist challenges. Also accessible by Zoom. 
Register: www.etzchaim.net/event/homeland 
 

SAVE THE DATE for Tikkun Leil Shavuot on the evening of Saturday, June 4! 
 

All Lilmode programs are open to the community. 
See more details and how to RSVP for these programs at www.etzchaim.net/lilmode. 

 
1190 Indian Hills Parkway, Marietta, Georgia 30068 ▪ 770-973-0137 

http://www.ronirobbins.com
https://www.etzchaim.net/event/pob2022
https://www.etzchaim.net/event/purimstory
https://www.etzchaim.net/event/miriamscup2022
https://www.etzchaim.net/event/aprilmovie22
https://www.etzchaim.net/event/coping&caring
https://www.etzchaim.net/event/homeland
http://www.etzchaim.net/lilmode
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https://www.etzchaim.net/event/purimkatan
https:/www.etzchaim.net/event/pob2022


 

18 

The Voice of Chaim ▪ February 2022 

mailto:myra.goldberg@yahoo.com?subject=Sisterhood%20Book%20Club
https://www.etzchaim.net/event/yacooking
https://www.etzchaim.net/event/yaspring
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https://www.etzchaim.net/event/3scorespringfling
mailto:atlanta@israelbonds.com?subject=Israel%20Bonds%20Luncheon%20Honoring%20Nadolne's
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MINYAN AND SHABBAT INFORMATION FOR IN-PERSON & LIVESTREAM: 
All Services (Minyanim and Shabbat) are held both in-person and via livestream. 

Monday - Friday Mornings 7:00 a.m.  Sunday Mornings 9:15 a.m.  
Sunday through Thursday Evenings 6:30 p.m. 

Kabbalat Shabbat 6:30 p.m.  Shabbat  Morning Services 9:30 a.m. 
 

Click  link to livestream: https://www.etzchaim.net/facebook-livestream 
  

MINYANIM ARE HELD IN THE ALLAN AND VIVIAN LEVINE FAMILY CHAPEL 

SHABBAT SERVICES ARE HELD IN THE LINDY AND NORMAN RADOW SANCTUARY 
 

https://www.tinyurl.com/hungerwalk2022
https://www.etzchaim.net/facebook-livestram
https://www.etzchaim.net/facebook-livestram
https://www.israeltour.com/rddorsch22
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https://www.etzchaim.net/event/purimcarnival2022
https://www.etzchaim.net/event/purimcarnival2022
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Bereavement Services 
Offered to Congregants 

 

Etz Chaim’s Chesed Committee 
will offer to provide meals of 
consolation to members. 
This meal is traditionally a 
dairy meal eaten by mourners 
upon their return home from 
the funeral. It includes whole 
hard-boiled eggs, symbolizing 
the continuity of life. This 
service provided by the 
Chesed Committee allows the 
family and friends who normally 
provide the meal to attend 
the funeral themselves and 
give the emotional support 
to the bereaved. Members 
attending out of town funerals, 
who sit shiva or hold a 
memorial service in 
Atlanta, will be offered a 
fruit tray. 

 

Contributions made to the 
Chesed Fund will help to 
fund these services. 
 

Please contact: 
Lisa Flagel—678-591-7950 

Your cooperation please! 
 

The disabled parking spots are 
reserved for the exclusive use 
of those with permits. These 
spaces are not to be used by 
anyone else at anytime. 
There is no parking under the 
Education Wing overhang. It 
is a fire code violation.   

Family Member  
In the Hospital? 
 

The rabbi has 
asked that you 
notify the synagogue office 
in the event of a family 
member’s hospital stay or 
serious illness. 

February Yahrzeits 
Memorialize a loved one with a Brick in our Holocaust Memorial Garden or a  

Plaque on our Yahrzeit Wall. For information, please contact the synagogue office. 
 

*Denotes a memorial plaque in our sanctuary to be lit on the day of the yahrzeit and on all Yizkor holidays. 

* 2 February Antonia Weitz 1 Adar I 

 2 February Andrea Taratoot 1 Adar 

 2 February Jeanette Karp 1 Adar 

 2 February Martin Sternbach 1 Adar 

* 3 February Mitchell Safran 2 Adar I 

 3 February Carol Shapiro 2 Adar 

 3 February Jeffrey Unger 2 Adar 

 3 February John H. Frank 2 Adar 

 3 February Richard Rosenbaum 2 Adar 

 3 February Rose Etscovitz 2 Adar I 

 3 February Samuel Shafferman 2 Adar 

* 4 February Perry Schulberg 3 Adar 

 4 February Arnold Freedman 3 Adar I 

 4 February Leona Weitz 3 Adar I 

 4 February Meredith Levy 3 Adar 

* 5 February Albert L. Lewis 4 Adar I 

 5 February Bruce Ripley 4 Adar I 

 5 February Sarah Shultz 4 Adar I 

* 6 February Phyllis Jacobs 5 Adar 

* 6 February Phil Cohen 5 Adar 

 7 February Lorraine Allen 6 Adar 

 7 February Lou Martin 6 Adar 

 7 February Melinda Stern 6 Adar 

 7 February Nathan Shectman 6 Adar I 

 7 February Sarah Coplon 6 Adar 

* 8 February Ovadia Aghajani 7 Adar 

 8 February Charles Strasburger 7 Adar 

 8 February David Kaplinksy 7 Adar I 

 8 February Harvey Cohen 7 Adar 

 8 February Herbert Berke 7 Adar 

 9 February Emanuel Walter 8 Adar 

 9 February Irving Shatzman 8 Adar 

 9 February Jack Caras 8 Adar I 

 9 February Leona Marinoff 8 Adar 

* 10 February Eve Greenstein 9 Adar I 

 10 February Anna Walpin 9 Adar I 

 10 February Estelle Mellman 9 Adar 

 10 February Jack Schwartz 9 Adar 

 10 February Jerry Fisher 9 Adar 

 11 February David Pollack 10 Adar 

 11 February Rhoda Rosenblum 10 Adar 

 11 February Sarah Jacobsohn 10 Adar 

* 12 February Eli Reich 11 Adar 

 12 February Deloris Harris 11 Adar 

 12 February Judith Algranati 11 Adar 

 13 February Irving Marinoff 12 Adar 

 13 February Pearl Cohn 12 Adar I 

 14 February Richard Fagin 13 Adar 

 14 February Walter Shultz 13 Adar 

* 15 February Max Fernbach 14 Adar 

* 15 February Albert Kalen 14 Adar 

* 15 February Bebe Smith 14 Adar 

* 15 February Judith Taylor 14 Adar 

* 15 February Marvin Rosenberg 14 Adar 

 15 February John Pransky 14 Adar I 

 15 February Ruth Needle 14 Adar 

* 16 February Freda Rothstein 15 Adar 

* 16 February Monavar Nooromid 15 Adar 

* 16 February Lester Ebel 15 Adar 

 16 February Julius Miller 15 Adar 

 17 February Bella G. Grauer 16 Adar I 

 17 February Bernard Bierman 16 Adar I 

 17 February Harold Zinsenheim 16 Adar 

 17 February Irwin Weinstein 16 Adar 

 17 February Muriel J. Ziskend 16 Adar 

 17 February Sanford Lite 16 Adar 

 18 February Albert Simon 17 Adar 

 18 February Bessie Kahn 17 Adar 

 18 February Mair Algranati 17 Adar 

 18 February Pearl Spielman 17 Adar 

 19 February Leonard Zellinger 18 Adar 

 19 February Rabbi Meyer Miller 18 Adar 

* 20 February Eva Vilensky 19 Adar 

* 20 February Morris Beker 19 Adar 

 20 February Anita S. Beer 19 Adar 

 20 February Elaine Sanders 19 Adar 

 20 February Laurel Tamkin 19 Adar 

 20 February Philip Turner 19 Adar 

* 21 February Trudy Knauer 20 Adar 

 21 February Milton Sarlin 20 Adar 

 22 February David Bodenstein 21 Adar 

 22 February J.R. Shaw 21 Adar 

 23 February Irving Kaufman 22 Adar 

 23 February Victoria Cadranel 22 Adar 

 24 February Gordon Black 23 Adar 

 24 February Sonia Gordon 23 Adar I 

* 25 February Ralph Goldman 24 Adar 

 25 February Adele Effel 24 Adar 

 25 February Eli Silberman 24 Adar 

 25 February Irving L. Shapiro 24 Adar 

 26 February Morris Cohen 25 Adar I 

* 27 February Leo Levine 26 Adar 

 27 February Erwin Bodzy 26 Adar I 

* 28 February Daniel Frankel 27 Adar 

* 28 February Hy Krugman 27 Adar 

 28 February Lester Gersten 27 Adar 

 28 February Linda Deutsch 27 Adar 

 28 February Max Nesselroth 27 Adar 

 28 February Rosalyn Meyer 27 Adar I 

 28 February Sylvia Schwartz 27 Adar 
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https://www.etzchaim.net/calendar?date_start=specific+date&date_start_x=0&date_start_date=2022-02-01
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Upcoming B’nai Mitzvah 
 

The Voice of Chaim features 
information on upcoming B’nai 
Mitzvah. 
 

If your child has a Bar/Bat 
Mitzvah in the coming months, 
we would like to feature your 
child’s: 
 

▪ Biographical information 
▪ School information 
▪ Photo 
▪ D’Var Torah Quote 
▪ Mitzvah project 
 

To have your child’s simcha 
included in the Voice,  please 
email the Bio form which is  
included in the B’nai Mitzvah 
Handbook from the Religious 
S ch o o l  a l on g  w it h  a  h i g h   
resolution photo to Bernice in 
the Synagogue office  at: 
bernice@etzchaim.net 
 

All materials must be received no 
later than the 1st of the month 
prior to the simcha. We will 
gladly accept material earlier. 

 

POST PANDEMIC: TORAH READERS WANTED! 
 

We are excited to restart our Torah reading program. Please 
contact Bob Frohlich or Rabbi Dorsch to be added to our list 
to receive Torah reading opportunities. If you have any 
specific questions, please feel free to reach out to Rabbi 
Dorsch at rabbidorsch@etzchaim.net or Bob Frohlich at 
chisakid@bellsouth.net. 

For details on upcoming Youth Group events, you can 
follow us using the following links: 
 

https://etzchaim.net/youth_programs 
https://www.facebook.com/etzchaimyouth/ 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/EtzChalutzim/ 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/EtzAtid/ 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/EtzChaimKadima/ 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/EtzChaimUSY/ 
https://www.instagram.com/sababa_usy/ 

 
 
 
 

 

Registration forms are online for membership  
in one of our many Youth Groups  

for the Youth Department 
 

www.etzchaim.net/form/YouthGroupMembership2021-22 

mailto:bernice@etzchaim.net
mailto:shabbathonorsetzchaim@gmail.com?subject=Shabbat%20Honors
mailto:rabbidorsch@etzchaim.net?subject=Torah%20Readers
mailto:chisakid@bellsouth.net?subject=Torah%20Readers
https://etzchaim.net/youth_programs
https://www.facebook.com/etzchaimyouth/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/EtzChalutzim/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/EtzAtid/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/EtzChaimKadima/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/EtzChaimUSY/
https://www.instagram.com/sababa_usy/
https://www.etzchaim.net/form/YouthGroupMembership2021-22
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https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84426202608
https://www.etzchaim.net/form/jnftrees
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https://etzchaimlibrary.follettdestiny.com/


 

27 

The Voice of Chaim ▪ February 2022 

https://www.etzchaim.net/event/marchmadness
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Have you heard about Roots, Etz Chaim’s new interest-based 
small groups initiative? Below are current Roots groups. Do 
you have an interest-based group in mind for Etz Chaim? Let’s 
make it happen! Once we have a volunteer leader and five 
committed members, a group can be formed. You decide when 
and where. Have questions or want to form a new Roots 
group? Please contact Heather Blake, Director of Engagement, 
by email at heather@etzchaim.net or 770-973-0137.  

Artists Collective 

Are you an artist? An art roots group is forming at Etz Chaim! 
This is an opportunity for all artists to meet, explore Jewish art 
connections, discuss art topics, support each other in our 
projects, and contribute to our community. All mediums 
welcome. Whether it is a hobby or profession, please come to 
share your art interests and skills as we create this exciting 
new group! Meetings are usually held on Wednesday evenings at 
8:00 p.m. on Zoom. For more information and to be part of this 
group, please contact Rob Foster at fosterrob@comcast.net. 

Wednesday Golf Roots Group 

Do you have a flexible weekday work schedule? Retired?  
Looking for some camaraderie?  Our Roots golf group typically 
meets on Wednesdays throughout the calendar year. Our 
outings are at the Fox Creek Golf Course in Smyrna in the 
afternoon typically between 1:00 - 2:00 p.m. To join our list, 
email Alan Silverman at ajsilverman@comcast.net.      

T’shuvah Group organized by JF&CS and HAMSA 

In Hebrew, T’Shuvah means to repent or return. Led by Rabbi 
Mark Borowitz, founder at Beit T’Shuvah, the Atlanta T’Shuvah 
group believes everyone has a right to redeem themselves, 
and through doing this work, to create new pathways and 
choices to live well.  Whether you are living with addiction or 
in recovery, toxicity in relationships, facing challenges to your 
sense of self, experiencing life changes, or simply want to self-
reflect and create more meaning in your life – all are welcome. 
To learn more about T’Shuvah group, please contact HAMSA at 
833-HAMSA-HELPS or HAMSAHelps@jfcsatl.org.  

*Beit T’Shuvah is a Jewish residential addiction treatment 
center in Los Angeles. Learn more at www.beittshuvah.org. 

Schmooze on Zoom  

Join us for an informal schmooze/chat on Zoom every Tuesday 
at 3:00 p.m. Our only request is to avoid the topic of 
politics. All are welcome.  Facilitated by Esther Shultz. To be 
added to the email reminder list, please contact Esther at 
savtaesther5@gmail.com. See you on Zoom at: 
www.tinyurl.com/EtzSchmooze  Meeting ID: 844 2620 2608 

 

Woodworkers of Etz Chaim 

If you enjoy woodworking of all types and are interested in 
participating in this interest group, please contact Hank 
Needle at hlneedle@gmail.com or text 678-520-8635.  Look 
forward to hearing from interested parties. 

NEW: Yoga and Meditation 

Practice yoga and meditation with Yana Lubell for our  bi-
monthly Roots group while cultivating community and 
helping to restore balance to our body, mind and spirit 
bringing joy to our lives. All levels and ages are welcome! 
Each month there will be one Saturday session and one on 
Sunday. For more information and to be added to the email 
list, contact Yana at yanalubell@gmail.com. We will try to 
provide babysitting on-site. Our first meeting is February 5, 
at 11:00 a.m. during Shabbat L’Kulam. Future dates and 
times are as follows (with time for yoga and schmoozing): 

Sunday, February  27, 1:30 - 3:00 p.m.  
Saturday, March 5, approximately 10:45 a.m. 
Sunday, March 20, 1:30  - 3:00 p.m. 
Saturday, April 9, approximately 10:45 a.m. 
Sunday, April 24, 1:30 - 3:00 p.m. 
Saturday, May 7, approx. 10:45 a.m. (Tentative) 
Sunday, May 22, 1:30 - 3:00 p.m. 
 

 

Due to COVID-19, the following Roots Groups listed below 
are on hiatus. We look forward to continuing these groups 
once the CDC gives the “all clear” to congregate safely with 
one another. Volunteer leader information is below if you 
would like to reach out for additional information. 

Roots Movie Group

Roots Hiking Group 

Dani Oren at Daniandamir@gmail.com.  

Birthday Club 

Laurie Lavinsky at laulav6@gmail.com or Malka Riesenberg at 
malka217@gmail.com. 
 

Walking/Running Group 

Amir Oren at aoren1@yahoo.com. 

 

 

 

 

Roots—Etz Chaim’s Small Group Initiative: 

mailto:fosterrob@comcast.net?subject=Artists%20Collective%20Roots%20Group
mailto:ajsilverman@comcast.net?subject=Golf%20Roots%20Group
mailto:HAMSAHelps@jfcsatl.org?subject=T'shuvah%20Roots%20Grroup
http://www.beittshuvah.org
mailto:savtaesther5@gmail.com?subject=Schmooze%20on%20Zoom
http://www.tinyurl.com/EtzSchmooze
mailto:hlneedle@gmail.com?subject=Woodworking%20Roots%20Group
mailto:yanalubell@gmail.com?subject=Yoga%20&%20Meditation%20Roots%20Group
mailto:tamar.england@gmail.com?subject=Roots%20Movie%20Group
mailto:Daniandamir@gmail.com?subject=Roots%20Hiking%20Group
mailto:laulav6@gmail.com?subject=Roots%20Birthday%20Club
mailto:malka217@gmail.com?subject=Roots%20Birthday%20Club
mailto:aoren1@yahoo.com?subject=Walking/Running%20Roots%20Group
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https://www.etzchaim.net/form/celebration2022
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https://www.etzchaim.net/form/celebration2022
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Come be a part of our energetic  

Friday night musical service. 
 

We’re looking for musicians  

and singers of all ages. 
 

Want to hear more about this  

monthly Kabbalat Shabbat service?  
 

Contact Fern Meharg at fmeharg@gmail.com  

Or Cheryl Eppsteiner at eppst4@aol.com  

mailto:jbsandy10@gmail.com?subject=Torah%20Fund
mailto:fmeharg@gmail.com?subject=Shabbat%20Sasson
mailto:eppst4@aol.com?subject=Shabbat%20Sasson
mailto:lisaflagel@gmail.com?subject=Chesed%20Committee
https://sojourngsd.org/
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https://www.krogercommunityrewards.com/
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NPO# KY946 

 

Did you know… 
 

You can make your donations online.  

For step-by-step entry, go to: 
 

https://www.etzchaim.net/payment.php 
 

 

Tzedakah Project for JF&CS’  
Kosher Food Pantry 

 

Etz Chaim continues to collect food for the JF&CS Kosher Food Pantry. Right now, they are 
low on the following items:  
 
Canned tuna and salmon, shelf stable milk, cereal, pasta sauce, peanut butter, jelly, Publix 
brand macaroni and cheese, kosher soup and soup packets. 
 
Please make sure ALL items are marked with a kosher symbol. 

 
For more information, contact Bob Beer at bob@bobbeer.com 

mailto:karenneedle1@gmail.com?subject=Cookies%20by%20Karen
https://www.krogercommunityrewards.com/
https://www.etzchaim.net/payment.php
mailto:bob@bobbeer.com
mailto:bob@bobbeer.com?subject=Kosher%20Food%20Pantry
mailto:bob@bobbeer.com
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https://www.smile.amazon.com/
https://www.etzchaim.net/socialmedia


 

35 

The Voice of Chaim ▪ February 2022 

https://www.etzchaim.net/form/psfuture
mailto:bernice@etzchaim.net?subject=Submission%20for%20Voice%20of%20Chaim
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Contributions processed from December 1, 2021 — January 5, 2022 

RABBI DORSCH DISCRETIONARY FUND 
 

Sherry Adams  
 

in gratitude for your kindness and 
assistance with my brother's Shiva 
Jana and Brad Ross 
 

In appreciation of: 
 

Miriam Rosenbaum, Bar Mitzvah tutor 
extraordinaire. Thank you for working so 
patiently with our family - don't retire yet! 
Allison and Tanah Barchichat 
 

Rabbi Dan Dorsch. Thank you, Rabbi 
Dorsch, for the most meaningful and 
beautiful Aufruf service for Hilary and 
Matt. You spoke to them with such heart 
and including all of us in the service was 
such a treat. What a wonderful way to 
start their Jewish union! 
Esther and Charlie Harrison 
 

Rabbi Dorsch for a beautiful unveiling for 
our dad, Edwin Berger 
Iris and Jerry Silver 
 

Rabbi Dorsch for your time and kindness 
during this difficult time 
Nancy Shuster 
 

In beloved memory of: 
 

my mother, Muriel Greenblatt, and in 
appreciation of Rabbi Dorsch for his  
kind words 
Arline and Ron Scheinzeit 
 

Lionel Schlosberg 
Mark and Julie Schlosberg 
 

Marilyn Kirschner, our Mom and  
Mom-Mom. We miss you every day.  
You’re in our hearts forever! 
Michele, Sid, Kenzie and Marc Gelernter 
 

Nancy Shuster’s mother, Elayne Lite 
Pam and Ricky Tinter 
 

Melvin Gelernter 
Sid Gelernter 
 

In blessed memory of: 
 

Helen Ehrlich, a wonderful lady who was 
taken from us too suddenly 
Eileen and Ken Schlenker 
 

In honor of: 
 

Ezra Barchichat becoming a Bar Mitzvah 
Tanah and Allison Barchichat 

Gavi's Bar Mitzvah anniversary 
Todd and Lauren Surden 
 

In loving memory of: 
 

Rhoda Halperin, a wonderful woman who 
always had a smile for you. With fond  
loving memories we always loved you. 
Eileen and Ken Schlenker 
 

Charlie Jassen, beloved daddy, Grampa and 
Great-grampa. Missing you like crazy, every 
day! 
Karen and Hank Needle and Family 
 

In memory of: 
 

my mother Lillian C. Morris on her yahrzeit  
Adele Greenspon 
 

Sylvia Siegel 
Beth and Garry Siegel 
 

Robert Rothstein, brother of Jana Ross 
Carol and Brian Sacks 
 

Robert Rothstein, dear son of  
Sandy Rothstein 
Carol and Brian Sacks 
 

our dear friend, Helen Ehrlich 
Friends of Helen Ehrlich 
 

Miriam Befeler 
Gail Vanovitch 
 

Helen Ehrlich with loving memories 
Grace and Ken Graiser 
 

my mother, Mae Slone Reich,  
on her yahrzeit 
Joanne Reicher 
 

Helen Ehrlich 
Steven Ehrlich 
Richard Leiken 
Rose Kelly 
Shelley Roth and Bruce Schwartz 
Donna Ray 
Sydelle and Irwin Silberman 
 

RABBI MILLER DISCRETIONARY FUND 
 

Rosh Chodesh offering. 
Sherry Adams 
 

RABBI LEWIS DISCRETIONARY FUND 
 

In appreciation of: 
 

Rabbi Lewis. Thank you for a beautiful 
unveiling for our dad, Edwin Berger. 
Iris and Jerry Silver 

In beloved memory of: 
 

my father, Jules Scheinzeit, and in 
appreciation of Rabbi Lewis’s kind words 
Ronald and Arline Scheinzeit 
 

In honor of: 
 

Gavi's Bar Mitzvah anniversary 
Todd and Lauren Surden 
 

In memory of: 
 

Alan Goldsmith 
Alisa Unger 
 

Sylvia Cohen 
Douglas and Eileen Cohen 
 

BOB GOLDMAN SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
 

In memory of: 
 

Lorraine Struhl, beloved mother of  
Bonnie Roth 
Helen Bell 
 

BUILDING ENHANCEMENT FUND 
 

In honor of: 
 

Linda Pollock. Thank you for your leadership 
and guidance these past 2 years as well as 
many years of your devotion of and 
commitment to our Etz Chaim community.  
Kol Hakavod. 
Sally Greenstein 
 

In loving memory of: 
 

Aunt Libby Crystal 
Susan, Craig, Paige, and Cami Adair 
 

COLLEGE CONNECTION FUND 
 

In memory of: 
 

Mose Darling from your loving family 
Ann Levin, David Levin, Leigh Levin Nathan 
 

CYNTHIA R. FREEMAN  
MEMORIAL ENDOWMENT 
 

In memory of: 
 

Alex Freeman, beloved husband, father and 
grandfather 
Alan and Lisa Freeman 
 

my dad, Alex Freeman, on the two-year 
anniversary of his yahrzeit 
Debbie Robbins 
 

Robert Rothstein, beloved son of Saundra 
Rothstein, brother of Jana (Brad) Ross, and 
brother-in-law of Bruce (Wendy) Cohen 
Joe and Lori Freeman 
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Contributions processed from December 1, 2021 — January 5, 2022 

FIGUR FAMILY OUTDOOR CLASSROOM 
 

In memory of: 
 

Ellen Epstein, wife of Barney Epstein. We 
are sorry for your loss. 
Lynn and Bob Sustak 
 

Wishing Mazal Tov to: 
 

Stan and Judy Fineman on their 50th 
Wedding Anniversary. Keep the love going!! 
Lynn and Bob Sustak 
 

GENERAL FUND 
 

Rick and Peggy Bernstein 
 

In appreciation of: 
 

our Rabbis, administrative team, executive, 
professional and support staffs, everyone  
at Etz Chaim who've helped our shul 
community pull through another year with 
such consistency, access and care. With 
deepest thanks, Marcy 
Marcy Graiser 
 

In beloved memory of: 
 

Gertrude Olens 
Lisa and Sam Olens 
 

In blessed memory of: 
 

Helen Ehrlich 
Elise T. Jaffe 
 

In celebration of: 
 

Sheri and Bob Frohlich’s granddaughter, 
Alma Bachar 
 

Judy and Stan Fineman’s 50th wedding 
anniversary 
Lisa and Sam Olens 
 

In honor of: 
 

Allan Levine for sounding the Shofar for  
the Anderson family 
Amy Anderson 
 

Phyllis Frankel 
Nicole and Steve Frankel 
 

Ava and Irwin Weitz becoming grand-
parents again 
Sydelle and Irwin Silberman 
 

Simone and Norman Marinoff's grand-
daughter, Rayna, becoming a Bat Mitzvah 
Sydelle and Irwin Silberman 
 

In loving memory of: 
 

Helen Ehrlich 
Marci and Jeff Katz 

In memory of: 
 

Thelma Lehman on her yahrzeit 
 

Bernard Lehman on his yahrzeit 
Bob and Barbara Lehman 
 

Lorraine Struhl, mother of Bonnie Roth 
Donald and Judith Kaye 
 

Sam Szeftel 
Fay Szeftel 
 

Maurice Bernstein and Robert Bernstein, 
father and brother of Gerald Bernstein 
Gerald and Selma Bernstein 
 

Helen Ehrlich 
Janice and Stan Sheftel 
 

Jeffrey Donner 
Jeffrey and Melissa Goodman 
 

Elayne Lite, mother of Nancy Shuster 
Julie and Daniel Kleinman 
 

Helen Ehrlich. To Steve Ehrlich and family, we 
send our deepest condolences. Our thoughts 
and prayers are with you at this time. 
 

Lorraine Struhl, mother of Bonnie Roth. Our 
thoughts and prayers are with you at this 
time. 
Karen and Ron Feibel 
 

Mary Goldstein 
 

Ellen Epstein 
Lisa and Sam Olens 
 

Sydney Barber 
Michael Barber 
 

In support of Congregation Etz Chaim: 
 

Joshua Steinert 
 

Wishing a speedy recovery to: 
 

Esther Low. Hope you have a full recovery! 
Karen and Ron Feibel 
 

GERTRUDE AND JOE WILENSKY  
MEMORIAL ENDOWMENT 
 

In loving memory of: 
 

our father, Sam Scopp 
 

our mother, Gertrude Wilensky 
Barbara and Frank Wilensky 
 

JOAN H. RABIN MEMORIAL ENDOWMENT 
 

In loving memory of: 
 

Elayne Lite, mother of Nancy Shuster 
Ellen and Billy Balser 
 

In memory of: 
 

Joan Rabin on her yahrzeit 
Dan Rabin and Family 
 

KITCHEN FUND 
 

In loving memory of: 
 

Harry Phillips 
Elaine, Jay, Josh and Rachel Schwartz 
 

In memory of: 
 

Sandra Sandrowitz 
Debbie and Lee Elfenbein 
 

LILMODE/ADULT EDUCATION 
 

In memory of: 
 

Albert and Addy Gelb and Richard and Geri 
Eppsteiner, parents of David and Cheryl 
Eppsteiner  
David and Cheryl Eppsteiner 
 

LINDA H. WEINROTH EDUCATION FUND 
 

In beloved memory of: 
 

Helen Ruth Ehrlich 
Iris and Michael Lorber 
 

In celebration of: 
 

Galina Barshay's 30 years here in the 
United States. May you always have as 
much joy as you bring to others. 
Sally Greenstein 
 

In loving memory of: 
 

my husband, Sidney Freedman, and my 
daughter, Linda Idelson 
Anita Freedman 
 

In memory of: 
 

Mary Goldstein, mother of Philip Goldstein. 
My most sincere condolences to all the 
Goldstein family. 
Beverly Barnhard 
 

Lorraine Struhl, mother of Bonnie Roth 
Roberta and Robert Aronson 
 

my parents, Rose and Charles Wexler 
Rochelle Spandorfer 
 

Malcolm Lewis, beloved father of Jodi Danis. 
May his memory be a blessing. 
Sandy Rosenberg and Daniel Pransky 
 

Wishing Mazal Tov to: 
 

Linda Weinroth on her 75th birthday. We 
love you! 
Lynn and Bob Sustak 
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MORRIS FRANK SACRED TEXT FUND 
 

In honor of: 
 

my new grandson, Max Avery, son of 
Hannah and David. All my love, Cici 
 

In loving memory of: 
Morry Frank 
 

Betty Cohn 
 

Leonard Cohn 
Candy Frank 
 

my father, Herman Davis 
 

my daughter, Roberta Dikeman 
Frederick Davis 
 

Morris Frank 
Jason Frank 
 

In memory of: 
 

Mary Goldstein. Condolences for your loss. 
 

Steve Budow. Condolences for your loss. 
Sherry and Mark Hersh 
 

Ellen Epstein, wife of Barney Epstein. May 
her memory be for a blessing. 
Wendy and Ron Feinberg 
 

Wishing Mazal Tov to: 
 

Candy Frank on the birth of her grandson, 
Max Avery Frank 
Wendy and Ron Feinberg 
 

PHILLIP MICHAEL SILVERMAN  
MEMORIAL ENDOWMENT 
 

In loving memory of: 
 

Sidney Silverman - Father, Grandfather and 
Great-Grandfather. Thinking of you. 
Bonnie and Alan Silverman 
 

Sonja Marchesano, mother-in-law of Alisa 
Unger and grandmother of Brandi and Jason 
Unger 
Martine and Murray Bookman 
 

Wishing Mazal Tov to: 
 

Jayden "Phillip" Ahlzadeh on your Bar Mitzvah 
Barbara Feerman and Susan Feerman 
 

PHILLIP'S LIBRARY FUND 
 

In loving memory of: 
 

Helen Ehrlich 
Susan and Fred Valins 

In memory of: 
 

Elayne Lite 
Sheri and Mark Schwartz 
 

PRESCHOOL FUND 
 

In loving memory of: 
 

your mother, grandmother, and great 
grandmother, Lorraine Struhl. We are so 
sorry for your loss. May her memory be  
for a blessing now and always.  
Arlene and Glenn LaVine 
 

In memory of: 
 

Jerry Rosenblum 
Carol Rosenblum  
 

ROBERT KLEIN MEMORIAL CHESED FUND 
 

In blessed memory of: 
 

Ellen Epstein 
Sue and Alan Rothstein 
 

In loving memory of: 
 

Lorraine Struhl, mother of Bonnie Roth 
Nancy and Frank Shuster and Family 
 

In memory of: 
 

Pauline Teitelman, our mother 
 

Bennett Teitelman, our father 
 

our Aunt Joyce Lewis 
 

Ellen Epstein 
Joyce and Barry Teitelman 
 

Elayne Lite, mother of Nancy Shuster. Our 
heartfelt condolences on the loss of your 
beloved mother. 
Laurie and Mark Lavinsky 
 

SISTERHOOD ENDOWMENT FUND 
 

In loving memory of: 
 

my parents Harry Lutzky and Ruth Lutzky. I 
miss you both so much and know that you 
are smiling down at your grandchildren and 
great grandchildren. You both created an 
amazing, strong, Jewish legacy. Your 
memories are a blessing to all of us. 
Paula L. Coplon 
 

SISTERHOOD FUND 
 

Sherry Adams 
 

In memory of: 

Rae Weiss, inspiring, wonderful, beloved 
Mother, Grandmother and Great Grand-
mother who will always live in my heart 
Barbara and Jerry Mayer 
 

SOCIAL ACTION FUND 
 

In memory of: 
 

Helen Ehrlich, a kind and caring lady 
Marsha Shrago 
 

STEVEN KRODMAN MEN'S CLUB 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
 

In beloved memory of: 
 

Steve Krodman. Missed each and every day. 
Dee 
 

In loving memory of: 
 

Jack Agrow 
Bart and Rosalie Agrow 
 

In memory of: 
 

Lorraine Struhl, mother of Bonnie Roth. 
Bonnie and Sam, please accept our 
sympathies for your loss. 
Bonnie and Art Steinfeld 
 

Selda K. Slater. Nana~ Mom~ You are 
missed for too many years and loved to 
infinity. 
Cindee Sapoznik 
 

Steve Krodman 
Randy and Hedy Padawer 
 

YOUTH SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
 

In loving memory of:  
 

Ellen Epstein 
Bernice S. Mellman 

https://www.etzchaim.net/payment.php
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Do you know someone looking  

to advertise their business? 
 

 
 

 

 
 

This space is available! 

For more information, contact 

bernice@etzchaim.net or 

770-973-0137 

https://www.thelandscapegroupinc.com/
mailto:bob@bobbeer.com?subject=Social%20Action%20Committee
mailto:bernice@etzchaim.net?subject=Advertising%20Information
mailto:bernice@etzchaim.net?subject=Advertising%20in%20Voice%20of%20Chaim
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mailto:mailmanager@comcast.net?subject=Judaica%20&%20Gifts%20Shop
https://www.jfcs.org/careers
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https://www.superiorpro.com/
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mailto:hamsahelps@jfcsatl.org?subject=Seeking%20Addication%20Treatment
https://www.agewellatl.org/hello
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